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Date:  March 24, 2020 
 
To:  Mayor and Members of the City Council 
 
Through: Bryant Powell, City Manager 

Mike Wever, Public Works Director 
 

From:  Shane Kiesow, Public Works Manager 
 
Subject: Consideration of PW2019-53 Award of Bid 
 
 
A recent request for bids was conducted for asphalt emulsion to be used for in-house street 
maintenance chip seal operations. This work is in support of city’s FY20 CIP & Street 
Maintenance Plan. The bid opening was held on Thursday, December 19, 2019 at 2:00 p.m. 
where the following bid proposals were received. All bid proposals were reviewed for 
responsibility and responsiveness, proven technical ability/merit, financial viability and pricing.  
Staff requests city council to give consideration of award of contract to Western Emulsions. 
 
Cholla Pavement Maintenance $645/ton 
Cactus Asphalt   $655/ton 
Western Emulsions   $548/ton 
 
Public Works came before city council to present/discuss this bid and staff recommendation on 
March 16th. Resulting one year contract after renewals could attain a maximum value of 
$750,000 over the five year term.  The city performs on average of $200,000 worth of chip seal 
maintenance a year. 
 
 
   
 
 


